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MATHEMATICS DEPARTMENT

The Mathematics Department at CGS is made up of eight highly qualified specialist teachers.  Members of the department teach across the age ranges and the very popular sixth form courses are shared between them, according to particular interests and expertise. All teachers have the opportunity to teach Further Mathematics A-level should they wish. 
Based in a purpose-built suite overlooking playing fields, the department has full use of six specialist classrooms.  All classrooms have interactive whiteboards and there is a dedicated ICT suite within the area for whole-class use.  The self-contained resource base offers staff their own work space, opportunities for collaboration and informal meetings.

Pupils in Year 7-9 enjoy lessons based on the department’s own schemes of work.  These incorporate requirements of the Mathematics Curriculum, but most importantly allow teachers time to diversify and to plan challenging and interactive learning opportunities.  The department is always seeking to develop strategies to promote mathematical thinking and is very open-minded to new ideas.
Pupils in Years 10 and 11 are set according to ability in order to allow maximum opportunities for pace and challenge.  All students in Year 11 currently sit the AQA GCSE Mathematics (linear) higher examinations, achieving outstanding results year on year.  At this key stage, teachers again have the flexibility of planning engaging lessons using the wide range of resources available in the department; pupils are issued with a text book each year, the choice determined by the ability of the set.
Mathematics is a very popular choice at A level. A significant proportion of Sixth Formers study Mathematics at A level, with approximately thirty students sitting Further Mathematics. In Year 12 there are five Mathematics classes and one class studying both Mathematics and Further Mathematics.  Many pupils continue with this interest studying Mathematics or related degrees at the top universities.
Students make outstanding progress in Mathematics and results, both at GCSE and A level, are amongst the best in the school.

Every year large numbers of pupils participate in the three mathematical challenges, with the most able achieving great success in later rounds.  These, in addition to Junior and Senior Team Challenges, lecture visits and other experiences ‘outside the classroom’ encourage students to enjoy their mathematics as well as excel in the subject.
There are numerous opportunities for professional development both within the department and the school. 


